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The Cover Photo 

A yard is a spar on a mast from which sails are 

set. It may be constructed of timber, steel, or 

from more modern materials, like aluminum or 

carbon fiber. Although some types of fore and aft 

rigs have yards (see right), the term is usually 

used to describe the horizontal spars used on 

square rigged sails.  Source:  Wikipedia 

 

The cover of each edition will feature a 

picture of a famous historic Canadian 

(or Britishðif it operated in Canadian 

waters) warship.  Jim Lapp has 

volunteered to research and write an 

article associated with that particular 

vessel.  This editionôs cover features 

the HMS St. Lawrence ð built in 

Kingston, Ontario, she sailed the Great 

Lakes.  For more informationðread 

Jimôs article on page nine of this 

edition. 

The Yardarm newsletter is published bi-annually ï spring and fall ï 
by LCdr (Ret) Pat Cornect, on behalf of the Royal Canadian Naval 
Association (RCNAðincorporated in 1959). You can contact Pat 
Cornect via email: pat@cornect.com or by phone: 519-882-0484.   

The electronic magazine is free to all RCNA members and related 

associations.  Individual Branches are encouraged to provide printed 

copies to their memberðalso please visit the Yardarm website at: 

www.yardarm.ca. 

 

Wherever  possible the primary source(s) for material used in this 

document is mentioned at the end of each piece, non-cited items  can 

be considered personal works or articles from the public domain. 

What exactly is a Yardarm 
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Greetings from the 2013 Executive, wishing all of you a prosperous and healthy New Year.  
Since our annual meeting at our Sarnia branch we are undergoing some upgrades in our communication 
systems. They may not suit every individual and a number of complaints have been duly noted. We are 
attempting to iron out the difficulties and I would ask for your patience and indulgence for the time being.  
 
I would like to thank our Sarnia branch for hosting our 58th AGM this past September (2012), and for a 
medium size branch they were large and tell on service and comradeship. Again thank you for your 
generosity and help in making the event a success.  

Unfortunately I must advise that there will be no spring reunion in 2013 as we did not receive requests from 
branches asking to host the said event. This is one of the times we ask for a sponsor during the year and is 
usually the best time for a branch to fund raise in support of itself. Once an Annual Reunion ceases it is very 
difficult to get them going again.  Any branch interested in hosting a reunion or sponsoring the AGM should 
advise the National Secretary of their wish. 
 
This coming fall AGM will be in Kitchener-Waterloo and it is also an election year. I am not sure who is 
running on the present executive, but those directors that represent your branches both past and present are 
eligible to hold office as outlined in the constitution. Please give it your consideration.  Nelson said 
something that closely resembles ñevery man is expected to do his dutyò. 
 
We have had several smaller branches review their status and resigned due numbers and interest. This has 
not hampered our limited resources which are dues only. We are still afloat for the present. 
 
We have been working with other veterans groups and the RC Legion to pressure both the government and 
veterans affairs over benefits for all veterans including ourselves. This saves us running to Ottawa to meet 
with the lawmakers and implementers each time an issue arises. It has worked to our advantage as well as 
presenting a united front.  We attend their Veteran Consultation Group meeting and met with the VAC 
ombudsman G Parent for a review of all current issues. It was my privilege to represent the RCNA at the 
Ottawa ñBattle Britainò service as well as North Bay. 
 
 I also attend five Remembrance Day services and dedications of two memorial parks in seven surrounding 
communities. 
 
A number of the current executive have undergone surgery as well as some wives but it appears all are on the 
mend.  At present I am awaiting my turn to go under the knife and I expect I will be back in short order.  This 
is a year for all of us to work on increasing our membership if we wish for a strong future.    
 
Yours Aye, Blaine Barker 

I would like to take this opportunity to express our sincere thanks to shipmate Des Steel for his untiring 

effort in producing and distributing the ñYardarmò over the past twenty plus years, along with his familyôs 

assistance.  It has been well received as well as greatly appreciated. Bravo Zulu Des and Joy.  I might 

mention that we have received letters of commendation from branches as well. 
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A word from your National Secretary. 

 
First of all I would like to extend mine and I'm certain all our fellow Shipmates 

our heartfelt thanks to Shipmate Pat Cornect from the Sarnia Branch for taking 

on the position and responsibilities of the Yardarm Editor. Without Pat the 

Yardarm most likely would have become defunct as good volunteers are very 

hard to find. Thanks again Pat. 

 

Also many thanks to my friend and yours Shipmate Des Steel for the wonderful work he accom-

plished producing the Yardarm for a number of years. It became a lot of work, Editing, Publishing, 

Printing and Distributing the Yardarm as it was done in hard copies. Enjoy your retirement Des, 

hope your health holds out and we see you and Joy at many more AGM's in the future.  

 

The RCNA will now be trying out a new system under the very capable hands of Pat who is well versed 

in the modern electronic age. The Yardarm will now be produced electronically, emailed to all clubs 

for distribution and also be placed on a website if you miss it by other means. This will cut down on 

most of the cost previously associated with Printing and Distributing and make it available much easi-

er.  The majority of our members have the internet and it is hoped that help will come from the clubs 

or members that have not. There will be more to come on this as we get it organized.  

 

A few months back I sent out an email to all the clubs describing the benefits and advantages of an 

electronic and web based system. They did not all answer but more than half did and all but two have 

very favourable answers. Hopefully even they will come to a decision on the best way to get their cop-

ies if they desire one.  

 

Any new system needs perfecting and this is a great method of communication. 

 

The first Yardarm in the new system will be out the end of the month, all 

clubs are being notified by email, this will include the website where it 

can be found complete with archived copies when available.  

 

Problems:  let myself or Pat know about your concerns and we will do our 

best to remedy them.  

 

Gerald W. "Jerry" Sigrist,  

Executive Secretary,  

RCNA National 

National Secretary 

Jerry Sigrist CD 
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Blaine D. Barker, CD 
National President: 
From the Helm  

Gerald ñJerryò  Sigrist, CD   
National Secretary 
Naval Trivia  

Jim  Lapp 
RCNA Sarnia 

Historical Fiction  

Dr. Shauna Phillips 
Medical Doctor ï Toronto 

Healthy Living  
Medical   

Kevin Phillips, CD2 
Personal ChefðOakville 

Healthy Living 
Food 

Dr. Gordon Simmons 
Padre RCNA Sarnia 
Padreôs Corner 

Joan Balch 
 Wren Association 

Book of Remembrance 

HooJung Jones 
Korea Veterans  

Association of Canada 
SS Meredith    

Pat Cornect, CD2 
RCNA Sarnia Director 
Incoming Editor 
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